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********* MDHMA Officers 2017-2018 ******** 
President Billy Meyer 

573-375-0134 573-375-0134 

Vice President Robyn Holtgrewe 

314-803-8969 

Secretary/Treasurer Cassie Cronin 

816-769-5392 

*********MDHMA Directors ******************* 
Joseph Carter, Marshall 660-886-8527 

Jim Cunningham, Columbia 573-442-8417 

Neal DeVasher, Warrensburg 660-909-4738

Art Holtgrewe, Sullivan 314-803-8968 

Hope Redeker, Grover 636-458-6440 

Jim Sheehy, Stark City 417-472-3163 

Bobby Wright, Marceline 660-226-5698 
**************************************** 

Note from our President: 

 
Hello everybody, 

I hope this finds everyone getting ready for the fall 
shows, sales, and plowing.  We are booked up every 
weekend from Labor Day until November, if 
everything goes like it is supposed to.  There is 
however a monkey wrench in the works.  Elsie went 
for her three month check-up on August 23rd and her 
cancer is back.  It is in her liver, so we sure can use 
all your prayers.  She went back August 28th for a 
biopsy so at this time we don't know how bad it will 
be, so we will make everything we can and the rest 
will take care of its self.   

 
On a lighter note, it was a good summer.  I didn't do 
much except work, someday maybe I'll get smart and 
play a lot more.  The State Fair was pretty good from 
what I saw of it.  The Draft Horse Show was good 
with a lot of members showing and playing.  We had 
a wonderful exhibitors’ dinner.  Thanks to Robyn for 
getting it all together, and Elsie, Brenda & Shelby 
Coulson, Terri, Steve and the Moss family for getting 
it served and cleaned up. 

 
So until next time keep a tight line, in the spirit of 
teamwork 

Billy & Elsie 
 

Note from our Vice President: 

 
Well school is back in session, and I have NO idea 
where the summer went!  We were so busy with 
work and just trying to drive horses in the evening 
that we missed a lot of events that we wanted to 
attend; hopefully next year will not be as hectic.  We 
missed seeing everyone at the fairs.   
 

I want to extend another "Thank You" to everyone 
who helped me get the State Fair dinner pulled 
together since I was stuck at work and could not 
attend.  I really appreciate all the effort from those 
that helped and I know that all the exhibitors 
appreciated it again this year.  I would list everyone 
out but we'd have to add another page to the 
newsletter!
 
I also wanted to thank the Redeker Family for 
grabbing the chairs that we made for the Ozark 
Empire Fair, to the Hershberger family for donating 
for the purchase of the chairs and the Moss family 
for donating the money to sponsor the Ladies Cart 
Class and present the Pimentel family with custom 
chairs. I hope that these chairs served their purpose 
to let the Pimentel family know how much we all 
think of Cindy and that she will greatly be missed by 
all that knew her. 
 
I have been trying diligently to maintain the website 
and keep everything current; however, if you attend 
an event and have some pictures and a report 
PLEASE send then to me so that I can include them 
on the site. It's the MDMHA's website not mine so 
anything that you can get me would be greatly 
appreciated!  I have been scavenging through the 
Facebook group and page pulling pictures that 
everyone posts but it would be great to have blurbs 
from everyone!  I also could use a couple more 
member profiles so please send me some info to add 
you there!  Missourdrafthorse.com 

Well this fall looks pretty busy so we hope to see 
you all down the road! 

Robyn Holtgrewe 

Note from our Secretary/Treasurer 

 
Board Meeting Minutes   August 26, 2017   

Columbia, MO

The meeting was called to order by President Billy 
Meyer at 9:55 am. There were 17 members present.  

The last meeting’s minutes were printed in the May 
newsletter. Robyn Holtgrewe made a motion to 
accept as printed, Hope Redeker seconded. Motion 
passed. 

The treasurer reports a balance of $4,338.87. Since 
the last meeting, expenses include sponsorship for the 
MO State Fair Obstacle course and the stamps and 
printing for the May and July newsletters. Jim 
Cunningham made a motion to accept the treasurer’s 
report; Bobby Wright seconded. Motion passed. 
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Current Business 

-We currently do not have insurance for wagon rides. 
Gail Cross and Scott Moorehouse events both have a 
crowd and wagon rides. Cassie Cronin will call to get 
a quote for wagon ride insurance for these two events. 
Robyn Holtgrewe made a motion to add wagon ride 
insurance if it is under $150 per event; Hope Redeker 
seconded. Motion passed.  

-Robyn Holtgrewe updated the website and its 
calendar of events. If you go to an event, please send 
pictures and a blurb about the event to Robyn to add 
to the website. If you send a member profile in, it’ll 
get added to the website! The more the merrier!  

Other Business - None 

Director’s Reports 

-The MO State Fair went good. There were very few 
Gypsy horses showing Friday night so it made the 
hitch classes go very quick. There were a lot less 
halter horses due to the revamping of the halter 
classes. Not as many big hitches came due to the 
National Show in Iowa this year being the same 
weekend.  

-The chairs given out at the Ozark Empire fair in 
memory of Cindy Pimentel were a big hit. They 
didn’t have sleds for the feed team race so a horseless 
class was created instead. It was a big hit as well.  

-A few upcoming events were highlighted and will be 
added to the calendar of events if not currently.  

The next meeting is scheduled for November 18, 
2017 in Columbia, MO.  

The annual meeting has been scheduled for February 
17, 2018. Robyn will get this date added to the 
website and Cassie will get it added to the Winter and 
Spring editions of the MDHMA Draft Horse Journal 
ad.  

A motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Kenny 
Penton; Robyn Holtgrewe seconded. Motion passed. 
Meeting adjourned at 10:49 am.  

Cassie Cronin 
Secretary/Treasurer 

Missouri Draft Horse & Mule Association, Inc. 
Phone: (816) 769-5392 

Email: MDHMA.Secretary@gmail.com (best 

method of contact) 
Mailing Address: 19204 E 13th Terr. N.  

   Independence, MO 64056 
 

 

 

2017 MDHMA Board Meeting  
The next Board Meeting is @ 10:00 AM The next Board Meeting is @ 10:00 AM

on Saturday November 18, 2017 

at Cunningham Barn in Columbia, MO. 
Everyone Welcome! 

Directions: www.missourdrafthorse.com 
 

Greetings from Bobby & Genny Wright: 

 
We’re home from another great Missouri State Fair. 
Robert Sparrow did a super job as Superintendent of 
the Draft Horse Shows. Bobby and I were ready to 
head home on Sunday after the show, so we got to 
Golden Corral before the rest of the gang. I saw Enos 
Yoder and a bunch of other folks come in the parking 
lot. He and his family and the Herschbergers sat right 
next to us. I got to tell Holly what a good job she did 
passing out ribbons. That girl has more energy than 
most. It was nice to meet Enos as we are Facebook 
friends and his posts are so interesting. We went to 
the Draft Horse Pull at the Fair too. There were only 
nine teams entered, but it was a really hard-fought 
contest.  

In my last article, I had said that we might go to 
Lathrop for the pull. We did and the weather was 
good to me. It was warm, but there was a breeze. The 
pull there was really good too. We stopped at the VA 
Home in Cameron to see Bill Petty before going to 
Lathrop. He was eating supper and doing pretty good. 
This weekend, we got word that he was in the hospital 
with double pneumonia. We’re praying he comes 
back from that. 

Bobby went to the pull in Sturgeon, but I took a friend 
to Arrow Rock to the Lyceum that day. We saw 
“Mama Mia” and laughed so hard, we could’ve 
busted. Glenda’s husband may be mad at me because 
she told him she will be going back again, with or 
without him! The Lyceum does that to people. I’ve 
been going to plays there since the early 80’s and just 
love to introduce others to Arrow Rock. 

Bobby was able to harness Lady and Joy without any 
help a few weeks back and that makes me so proud. 
With help from Mike Ewigman, he got the potato 
digger loaded and helped a neighbor harvest the last 
of their crop. They were amazed at how much easier 
it is just to have to pick up the potatoes without 
having to dig them out themselves. 

We took a quick trip to Prairie City, Iowa to see the 
museum. Bobby’s potato digger was made there and 
he needed a part for it. We didn’t find that, but did 
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have a really fun time. We ate dinner at Goldie’s and 
had their tenderloin strips. They just cut up what you 
would get in a sandwich and you don’t have to mess 
with all that bread. I have eaten a lot of good 
tenderloins, but this one was the best. On the way 
home, Bobby wanted to find out about a draft horse 
importer he had read about. We found the town and 
went to the library. For somebody who says he 
doesn’t read, Bobby did a really good job of it that 
day. We came home through Ottumwa and may go 
back there just to see some of the beautiful old homes.  

Fall plowings will be starting soon and Bobby is 
really looking forward to that. I’m anxious for the 
cooler weather to come around. 

Hope to see everybody down the line somewhere. 

Bobby & Genny Wright 
 

 
Bristle Ridge Percherons 
Teamsters... Prayers shields needed for many of our 
club family members.  Please tighten reigns for the 
following:  Jim, Steve, Elsie, Billy, Holly & others 
we may not be aware of! 

 
As a family reunion took precedence over competing 
at the Ozark Empire Fair, we did swing thru to watch 
the Redekers, Adams, & Sheehy teams shine in the 
ring just to name a few.  Wonderful team & teamsters 
working hard to make it look so easy.  Great job to 
all! 
 
On Saturday August 9th, Terri & I 
took a brief road trip to the Iowa 
State Fair. Sherry LaValley received 
the Iowa Draft Horse Hall of Fame 
for both Ricky & Sherry.  We as 
many (both family & friends) stood 
with her in the arena as they told 
many wonderful things that the 
LaValleys had done for the draft 
horse world.  Ricky & Sherry gave 
to many clubs & communities giving unselfishly for 
the pleasure & happiness to others. Sherry continues 
to give her time as the love of her horses shines 
through.  They both are so deserving of this award & 
it was a privilege to stand with her & others as she 
received the award.       
Congratulations to our friend Sherry LaValley

Welcome teamsters to the - MO State Fair - Let the 
games begin!  The grandstand sang birthday wishes 
to Emerson Odell. We chanted, cheered, laughed, 
screamed & clapped to all the teamsters & teams that 
participated.  We also learned new moves & technics 
for our next competition.  Congratulations to all who 
played...You All Are Winners! 

P.S. Dave & Cassie really need to slow down or 
grandpa is going to hurt something. YES, he did bring 
home the traveling trophy AGAIN!  Cassie & Tyler 
ran the Extra Mile for the feed team. Doyle Prawl 
again won for the 4th year in the farm team class with 
his potato digger. 

 
All the hitches have made another year special & 
greater than the previous year. The 8-horse hitches 
were spectacular & always stepping in unison.  Great 
job to ALL the hard-working people in the team & 
outside to make it all happen!  Hope to see all again 
next year. 

 
Once again Robyn & Art put on one heck of a feed 
for the teamsters.  Brenda & Shelby Coulson, Elsie & 
Terri helped to coordinate all food service. They 
heated and arranged the food on the table from Robyn 
and cleaned up returning the isle back to our 
teamsters as they had to prepare for one heck of a 
show.  A VERY Special Thanks to Jeanie, Jordan, 
Jody & Gary Moss for allowing us to use their 
alleyway as a dining hall to feed the 88 + people that 
went thru. It was truly amazing the amount of food 
that just appeared to go along with the meat & sides 
that were provided.  Yes, TEAMWORK to feed the 
masses. Thank you ALL for making it happen. 

  
I hope to see familiar faces at the MRVSES at 
Boonville Sept 7-10 & we ARE caught up on rain so 
Please Don't do any dancing or chanting to knock 
down the dust. We really had enough last year for the 
next decade. The show grounds have a water truck to 

take care of that! 
 

Something new this year Sept 30-31 Doyle Prawl 
is having his first plowing at his son's farm at 
Severance, KS.  Come out for a good plowing, 
food (bring a side dish please) & friendship. 
(816) 244-5506 Call Doyle for info or questions. 

 
October 21-24 Cornhusking is both a National & 
State competition this year.  Teamsters are 
STILL needed!  Please contact Randy Walsh if 

you can provide team & manpower.  (816) 507-
1680.   

 
Hope to see your cheery faces & teams down the road 
of one or two shows. 

 
Bristle Ridge Percherons 

Neal & Terri DeVasher 
P.S. - Please keep in your daily thoughts & prayers 
our grandson PFC Charles N. Nixon III. in 
Afghanistan serving in Army Reserves- prayers for 
Chuck and all the others serving our country for their 
safe return!  
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If you did not pick up your new membership list 
please contact Secretary Cassie.  If your information 
was not up to speed, or changed your name, PLEASE 
let us know so we can correct & publish correctly 
next round. 
 
** Membership Directory Correction: Doyle Prawl 
(816) 244-5506.**  

 
If you wish to order a license plate $5.00 sign $20.00 
plus tax give Terri or Neal a call. 

 
R E M I N D E R . . . .  
If you have items for sale or looking for an item
our newsletter will advertise for free. 

 
HAPPY BIRTHDAY WISHES!!!!!!!!!! 
To our members & families who are celebrating 
birthdays September & October teamsters may they 
be or have been as great as you who were the 
holder!!!!! 

 
From Witness Tree Land & Livestock Farm 
{From July}: 
Another stretch of hay-cutting weather this week, 
thank goodness. A few days shorter than the last one, 
but we'll take it. The hay is SO thick, lots of clover, 
but the breeze is helping it along drying out. Our 
barns are from 1908, so consequently we square bale 
mostly, so we can fill the lofts, but also round bale in 
some fields with the help of a neighbor's Gehl.  

We had a great time at Neal's plowing, even though 
we arrived late on Saturday. Great food as always, 
and it was nice to visit with everyone and admire the 
teams and teamsters, of which there were many. The 
new building is sweet! I think I can safely say that 
Neal has us beat on "collectible treasures". Now he 
needs another new building to house them all and 
open up a museum (or a horse-drawn equipment 
rental business, LOL).  

  
A professional photographer friend of mine has asked 
to come out and take pics of some of the livestock for 
a project she is doing on rare breeds. What this really 
means is that it is time to primp and powder 
everybody so they will look their furry or feathery 
best. The first order of business in this regard will be 
trimming up Tommy, the spotted draft mule. We 
cannot have hairy, disheveled ears and a spiky mane 
and tail and call ourselves respectable now, can we? 
Then the Brabants get their turn addressing manes 
and tails that border on dreadlocks. Show Sheen is 
my best friend---that, and a wonderful Scotch comb 
I've had for years. The goats---well, goats never get 
dirty somehow, so I can check that box "done" 
without doing anything. Peacocks, same story. 
Chickens, probably good to go unless the summer 
molt kicks in and then all bets are off. The geese and 

ducks have a pond, so are in a constant state of 
washing off any debris, no cleanup necessary here 
either. And the turkeys strut royally, so they can pull 
off looking good even if a feather or two is out of 
place. All we need for a successful shoot is a day 
under 80 degrees, no mud, and no flies. The problem 
is that this is Missouri in summer, so the odds are not 
in our favor.... but again, we're in Missouri, where the 
weather possibilities are endless. 

  
If you saw my recent cavalcade of photos and video 
on Facebook, you know about our exciting episode 
involving the Ameren boom truck and its foray onto 
our bridge, laying waste to the decking, bending one 
of the supporting I-beams, and teetering precariously 
over the creek bed. Now mind you, this bridge has 
survived fully-loaded bulk feed trucks, a concrete 
truck, numerous tractors and adjoining implements, 
and Ameren's own boom trucks in the past with nary 
a problem ever since at least 2001. Common sense 
says that you approach the bridge slowly from either 
direction, staying on the I-beam paths, and don't get 
in a hurry to get to the other side lest the cross 
members get shaken up and dislodged. Apparently, 
this driver did not get the memo. Long story made 
short, Ameren is compensating us for new bridge 
decking, new I-beam, and the cost of labor to replace 
them. As Roseanne Roseanna Danna would say, "It's 
always something." 

  
Our 21st event is fast approaching, so please put us 
on your calendar for Oct. 7 & 8. Our plow & play 
field is about the same size as Neal's, I think, so those 
of you who have not yet brought your teams, that 
should give you a good idea of space. Plus, all the 
extra added exhibits, demonstrations, and cookery 
will be there to put a smile on your face and whet your 
appetites! So, come join the fun before we all get old 
and put out to pasture!!  

  
In the spirit of teamwork, 

 Gail & Dennis 
 
 Greetings from Northwest MO! 
 
  Well we survived the 150th anniversary of Lathrop, 
MO and the solar eclipse. At least what little of the 
solar eclipse that we got to see between rain and cloud 
coverage but what we saw was pretty spectacular! It 
was amazing how dark it got during the totality. All 
my solar lights came on and the birds stopped singing 
and the temperature fell. I bet the birds thought that 
was the shortest night ever. I was lucky to have 
several family members and friends here to share the 
experience with. Really neat!  
  We had 76 mph winds here earlier this spring which 
has taken the tops out of a lot of the trees in the 
timber. I will have plenty of chain sawing for Eli the 
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next time he is home. It's hard to mow pastures when 
the weeds are so tall I can't see the fallen tops. 
  Larry and I put up 21 qtrs. of freezer corn out of his 
garden. It will really taste good this winter. A 
Mennonite friend of mine suggested next year trying 
an ear corn called Incredible. He said it is so good it 
doesn't need butter or salt on it. 
  All five of my sons were home for the 4th of July. 
We had a very memorable week. My grandson 
Everett who just turned one walked for the first time 
for this grandma while he was here much to his 
parent’s dismay! My son Luke proposed to his 
girlfriend Emily while they were home and she said 
yes! They plan to marry in October of 2018. My son 
Seth is to be married this October in Mexico to his 
girlfriend Hannah. And I thought these sons of mine 
would never get married! 
  Ended up with 27 big bales half of which I sold to a 
friend who had lost some hay rental ground. The 
remainder will keep Larry and my horses fed this 
winter. Will buy around 100 small square bales from 
a friend I ride with down at the yards. 
  Helped Larry hang sheet rock in his new dwelling. 
Did you know they make 14 ft. pieces of drywall? 
And they are really hard for two people to handle!  
Thank heavens we did not break any sitting them up 
but it was touch and go and really kind of funny. Like 
trying to set up a wet noodle. 
  Heard sad news from Duncan Carriage Services that 
they had to put down one of the Percheron geldings 
that I have driven for them on occasion. Shrek was a 
great horse and always pranced like he was in a 
parade. His team mate Tower and I will miss him. 
Shrek always wanted to go whenever the trailer was 
hooked. 
  I bought a Fjord filly that was un-registerable by the 
Fjord association because of line breeding. Her name 
is Rayna and my plan is to breed her to a jack and 
raise a few Fjules to sell. Both of my mares are 
sonogram bred so hope to have two foals next spring. 
Well had better close and hook my trailer up as 
tomorrow is feeder sale day. Am sure Rocket can 
hardly wait! Hope everyone did well at the fair. This 
summer has been rather short for us in horse activities 
for various reasons so we are looking forward to 
getting to go!  
 
Hope to see everybody at Boonville,  
Val and the E 7 critters 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
The Patriot wagon Larry & I used for the 150th year 
celebration at Lathrop, Missouri. We fed about 300 
people from this wagon a lot of work and a lot of fun 
made it worth the while. 
 
 
Greetings from Eastern MO 
 
Ozark Empire Fair: 
 
What a great time Ozark Empire Fair was this 
year.  During the exhibitor’s dinner, Kathleen Phelps, 
on behalf of the MDHMA presented Ken, Kara and 
Ryan Pimentel with chairs that had their names along 
with their farm name on the back in memory of Cindy 
Pimentel.  The Pimentels were very touched and want 
to thank everyone for this thoughtful gift. 
A chair in memory of Cindy Pimentel was also 
presented to the winner of the Ladies cart class.  Jody 
Moss took the blue in that class, when she came out 
of the line up to accept her ribbon and chair, she got 
out of her cart, put the chair in the driver’s seat and 
lead her horse around the arena giving Cindy 
Pimentel the honor of the victory pass.  You are a 
class act Jody Moss. 
The Moss family also won the four-horse and six- 
horse hitch class. Jeanie Moss, Jordan Moss and 
David Yoder all took home the blue in their cart 
classes. 
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Shannon Martin (Classic City Clydesdales) came up 
from Bishop, GA to be our announcer.  She did an 
awesome job.  Her knowledge of draft horses kept the 
audience’s attention, and the few times things were 
falling apart in the arena, her calming words helped 
to keep everyone safe. 
 
Missouri State Fair: 
The MDHMA hosted the exhibitor’s dinner on 
Thursday night.  The isle was lined with people all 
enjoying a yummy meal.  Thank you Robyn 
Holtgrewe for preparing the pulled pork and chicken 
it was delish.   
Friday night classes went really quick.  The Gypsy 
horse classes that were to be our buffer were a fail, 
which lead to a lot of frantic horse hitching to make 
it to your class on time.  I know this was a little bit 
over whelming to the hitches, but the bright side was 
we were done unhooking the six just minutes 
BEFORE the torrential downpour.  As the isle way 
flooded we got to enjoy pizza compliments of the 
Roby hitch. 
The feed team race and the farm classes are always a 
big hit at the fair.  Michaela Redeker was Wonder 
Woman for the costume class and Cassie Cronin was 
a Wonder Woman in the farm 
classes.  Congratulations to both of you for winning 
the blue. 

Hope Redeker 
 

2017 MISSOURI DRAFT HORSE & MULE 
ASSOCIATION EVENTS CALENDAR  

Circumstances could change dates, times and/or places. 

Some dates are based on last year’s so please call or check 
websites 

Pro Horse Pulls Joe Miller 573-682-0048 Ray Smith 573-
682-4608 

Newsletter articles are due 20th of Feb, April, June, August, 
Oct. and Dec. 
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SEPTEMBER 

Fri-Sun 1-3 Britt Draft Horse Show Britt, Iowa 641-
843-4181 515-320-0864

Wed-Fri 6-8 Boone County Horse & Mule Sale 
Sedalia, MO 719-431-3137 

Thurs-Sun 7-10 Missouri River Valley Steam Show 

Boonville, MO   Jim Cunningham 573-442-8417  

Fri-Sun 8-17 Kansas State Fair Hutchinson, KS   
www.kansasstatefair.com 

Sat-Sat 9-16 SEMO Fair Cape Girardeau, MO 573-
334-9250 

Sat 9 Threshermen Highland, IL Contact Jim 
Buzzard 217-821-5930 

Thurs-Sun 14-17 NE Mo Old Thresher’s Shelbina, 
MO   Jim Peters 660-291-9596   

Fri 15 Farm Draft Horse Pull at Shelbina, Mo Charlie 
Kane 660-346-6366 

Thurs-Sun 14-24 Oklahoma State Fair Oklahoma 
City www.okstatefair.com 

Fri-Sat 22-23 East Perry Fair Altenburg, MO Steve 
Mangels 573-270-9630 

Fri-Sat 29-30 Baumli’s Draft Horse & Mule Sale 
Maryville, MO 660-652-4454 

Sat 30 Plow Day at Troy, KS Doyle Prawl 816-244-
5506 

OCTOBER 

Tues-Fri 3-6 Waverly Midwest Horse Sale Waverly, 
IA 319-352-2804 

Sat 7 Driving Horse Sale Kirksville, Mo Fairgrounds 
Eli Gingerich 515-468-1724 

Sat-Sun 7-8 Mid-Mo Horse, Mule & Ox Farming 
Days Gerald, MO 573-764-2629 

Fri-Sun 13-15 Living History Show Lathrop, MO 
816-528-3000 during show 

Sat 14 Plowing Dresden, TN Mike Turbeville 
Contact Jim Buzzard 217-821-5930 

Mon 16 Draft Horse Pull Kalona, IA 7:00 P.M. Joe 
Miller 573-682-0048 

Mon-Tues 16-17 Kalona Fall Draft Horse & Carriage 
Sale Kalona, IA 319-656-2222 

Fri-Sat 20-21 Plowing at Fall Festival at Steam 
Engine Show Grounds at Hamilton, MO Cathy 
Youtsey 816-284-1654 Northwest Missouri Steam 
and Gas Engine Show on FB 

Thurs-Sat 19-21 National & State Corn Husking 
Marshall, MO Randy Walsh 816-858-2208 
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Sat 21 Scott Moorehouse Hay Day 18783 Jasmine 
Dr. Neosho, MO 417-312-0116 

Sat 21 Plowing White Hall, IL Kenny Wise Contact 
Jim Buzzard 217-821-5930 

Sat 21 Rich Hill Fall Draft Horse, Driving Horse & 
Colt Sale Rich Hill, MO  913-285-0076 

Sat 28 Plowing Waverly, IL Bill Edwards 
217-381-5575 or 217-435-4671 

Sat 28 Rural Heritage Day St. 
Genevieve, MO Jack Donze 573-883-
5687 

Tues 31- Fri Nov 3 Topeka Fall Draft 
Horse Sale Topeka, IN 260-593-2522 

NOVEMBER 

Sat 4 Plowing Belleville, IL Tom Renner 
Contact Jim Buzzard 217-821-5930 

Sat 11 Dave Eichman Plow Day Levasy, MO 816-
719-1383 

Sat 18 Director’s Meeting Cunningham’s Barn 10:00 
A.M. Everyone welcome 

DECEMBER 

Sat 2 25th Old-Fashioned Christmas Parade 
Lawrence, KS   11:00 A.M. 

Elaine VanDeventer  evandeventer@embarq.mail 
785-856-4437 

Mon 25 Christmas- the birthday of our Savior 

 

2018 World Percheron Congress Des Moines, IA 
State Fairgrounds  

Oct 8-13   So glad it will be close to us again! 

 
From Our Kitchen to Yours:
 

Crockpot Chicken & Stuffing 
 
3# chicken cut into pieces 
1 box favorite cornbread stuffing mix 
1 rib celery chopped 
1 medium onion chopped 
1/2 c. dried cranberries (craisins) 
2 Tablespoon butter or margarine 
2 cups chicken broth 
 

Cook onion & celery until tender & place in crockpot. 
Skin chicken & trim off fat.  Brown chicken in skillet 
& place in crockpot on top of stuffing. 
 
Cook on low 5-6 hours or until chicken is cooked 
through. 

Games 
Putting on your thinking 

cap..... Please list 7 letter 
words that contain the word 
MULE. 
 

Crossword Puzzle 

Answers 

 
4 H originally produced and distribute in 

furtherance of the 4 H Acts of Congress of May 8 
and June 30, 1914. Reproduced by the Oregon State 

University Extension Service May 1971 and February 

2003. 

 
Answers Breeds of Horses 1914 “4 H” Puzzle  
 
Across    Down 
3.Arabian    1.Paso 
5.Pony    2.Mustang 
6.Peru    4.American Saddler 

8.AQHA    5.POA 
9.Paint    7.Lippizna 
12.Foxtrot   10.Standarddbred 
13.Step                                                 11. Tennessee Walker 
15.Hanoverian   14.Thoroughbred 
16.Hackney   16.Hands 
18.Ponies    17.Canter 
19.Connermara   20.Morgan 
22.Appaloosa   21.Albino 

24.Dun    23.Palomino 
25.Brown    27.Shire 
26.Shetland
28.Bay 
29.Welch 
30.AHC 
31.Percheron 
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